
I apologize for the gap in prayer letters. It’s been a whirlwind these past couple of 
months and I am happy to report that we have made it back to the field and are settling 
back into our home. Back in February my dad unexpectedly passed away due to a 
heart attack. I was very close to my dad and this was one of the most difficult things 
I’ve ever experienced. I’m thankful for the legacy that my dad left behind. He was 
faithful over many years to teach us Truth from God’s Word and he played a big part in 
my coming to be an evangelist. He was a great example to me of a father who invested 
in the spiritual development of his children, something that doesn’t just happen. 
The last month that we were stateside we moved in with my mom and helped 
her adjust to the responsibilities that now lay on her shoulders. God has been 
good to us all through this time of grieving and I’m very thankful to the pastors 
who were flexible with meetings that had been scheduled and needed to be 
changed or canceled.  


We couldn’t have known why God was leading us to come back to the states 
earlier than our original plan. We knew we wanted to introduce our youngest 
two children to our family members since they had been born in Thailand. We 
also knew we wanted our children to start connecting with our home church. 
To be stateside during the passing of my dad was such a blessing. I can’t even 
imagine trying to quickly make our way back from Thailand after such news. It 
was very good for our family to be in our home church for a few months. It 
was certainly a time of refreshment! We saw immense growth in our children 
and appreciate the many that were involved in their lives over those months. 


We returned to Thailand on April 20th and needed to quarantine in Bangkok 
for five days. We couldn’t wait to be home so when our covid tests came back 
a day early, we changed our plane tickets and made our way home. With a huge sigh 
of relief, we began the process of resettlement. We are thankful that we were able to 
keep our house during our time away, so coming back really felt like coming home. Our 
children have been ecstatic to return as they have been asking for months when we 
will return to Thailand. 


Along with the resettling, we have enjoyed reconnecting with people. Moo and I have 
already enjoyed a long Bible study on the doctrine of the Church. He still hungers for 
the Word and I am grateful for the opportunity to study with him. 


I am excited to lay out plans for the coming months and to move forward in 
the ministry. We understand that the ministry is PEOPLE, and so we must be 
around people constantly. I am also planning and preparing for some new 
outreach opportunities. The Lord has really burdened our hearts for some of 
the villages on the outskirts of Mae Sai. During the Covid lockdown we 
drove every day as a family to scout some of these villages and to pray for 
them. We pray that God would allow churches to be planted all throughout 
this area! 


We appreciate your faithful prayers for our family. Being away from Thailand 
for a time revealed in our hearts just how much we love the people. May the 
Lord bless your faithfulness as you intercede on their behalf. 


With gratitude towards God,

 the Benjamin Hall family

May 5, 2022
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